
 
Minutes 

Wind Lake Management District Board of Commissioner Meeting 
Mar 22, 2018 

 
Present: J. Bellante, J. Marks, M. Bluemel, R. Schopp, K. Aron and 5 citizens. 
B. Rosenquist was excused. 
J. Marks called the board meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 
 
Minutes: J. Bellante motioned to approve the minutes, second by M. Bluemel, motion carried.  
 
Treasurers Report: M. Bluemel presented the report. Motion by R, Schopp, second by J. Bellante to 
approve as submitted, motion carried.  
 
Information and Correspondence: 
The goose depredation permit has been received and calls about the geese have already started coming 
in. 
J. Marks mentioned the Pittman-Robertson act and Dingle-Johnson act that appropriate funds to DNR. He 
also said the state wetland protection act will not protect isolated wetlands less than 1 acre. 
Little Muskego is still 6 feet down and there has been damage to piers this winter. 
J. Marks said that water held back in the lake has caused ice heaves the end of Feb and March on the 
North shore, however K. Aron had looked at heaves in Dec and Jan along that same shore. 
 

 
Public Comments:  
J. Marks indicated that this is the only time meeting attendees may speak at the board meeting.  
Landowners asked: where heaving has taken place; what is going on with Sportsmans (its is closed); 
status of beaver control; and how many people sign the district’s checks (1). 
Two landowners present are on the fireworks committee. They indicated that the fireworks will be held on 
Wind Lake this year. They would like to use the lot next to the boat launch to stage. The issue will be put 
on the next meeting agenda to discuss. 
 
Old Business:   
K. Aron distributed the draft newsletter that will go out. M. Bluemel moved to approve, second by R. 
Schopp, motion carried. 
The issue of the life vest program was discussed under Information and Correspondence. 
 
M. Bluemel motioned to table the discussion on the life vest program until the next meeting, second by R. 
Schopp, motion passed with 1 vote no (J. Bellante). 

 
 
New Business: 
There has been a change to state law regarding the use of observers for skiers. J. Marks indicated that no 
observed is needed, however, M. Bluemel said the law includes references to specific-sized mirrors that 
must be in place to avoid using observers.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.  
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